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Welcome to April! 

I hope everyone had a good Easter and can assume you are ready for good weather, I 

know I am. 

March was a great month with the Grand Lake Boat Show in Vinita, a very productive 

dinner meeting and closing it out with a fun and profitable BINGO night at the American 

Legion Post 178. 

Let me start by thanking everyone involved with set up and working the Boat Show, you 

all did a wonderful job.  Since it was only the second year at the Vinita location and it was 

a very competitive weekend around Green Country with other events, it wasn’t surprising 

that turn out was low. Having said that, I am pleased to announce that we gave away 

almost twice as many life jackets this year as we did last year. 

Thank you to visitors: Craig & Linda Ferguson, Jack & Juanita Celie, Nancy Cooper-

Freely and George & Sharee Triplett for coming to the March Dinner Meeting. It is always 

nice to have visitors and future members join us for dinner and learn more about our 

wonderful squadron. 

Once again Mazzios catered another great meal, big thank you to Monte for cooking and 

delivery, such great customer service. Thanks to Mina Herren-Hale for coordinating the 

dinner plan and setting up the room. We had a business meeting, a little trivia for fun and 

I had the opportunity to swear in our newest members - Steve & Terry DeCoster. You’re 

now official America’s Boating Club – Grand Lake members! 

Lastly let me thank everyone for coming out to our BINGO Fundraiser! We had a great 

turn out, although there is always room for more folks. Several of our members won 

games and at the end of the night we raised $861.00 to add to our bank account! Let’s 

do this again in the fall!  

I will close by saying, it is a good thing to help, and we rise by helping others. 

Clayton Hale – Commander  

  



For Boaters, By Boaters TM 

Boating requires knowledge of the "road" just as driving a car. Boat smart and take a boating course 
from America’s Boating Club- Grand Lake. 
The club will conduct a two-part ABC3 class on April 6 and 13, 2024 at the Grand Lake Visitor 
Center at 9630 Highway 59 in Grove. The classes will be conducted from 9am to 1pm on each of the 
days. America’s Boating Course is the most comprehensive, single source, in-person boating course 
available to give you the skills you need to enjoy your time on the water and boat with confidence. 
This course is NASBLA approved and meets Oklahoma’s requirements for youth boating permits. 
What You’ll Learn: 

• Information about your State Boating Laws, regulations, boat registration, and licensing. 

• Required boating safety equipment 

• Do and Don’ts of boating safely 

• Practical Knowledge of navigation and rules of the road 

• How to handle medical emergencies onboard and mechanical problems on the water 

• The basics of towing and trailering. 

By P/D/C Larry Stout SN-IN 

It is recommended to gradually reduce boat speed before stopping, but a 

situation may arise that requires stopping from a higher speed. When this 

happens, steering control will initially be reduced because the boat’s speed 

is not slowing as quickly as the propeller thrust is reduced. At high speeds 

steering control can be lost completely if the power is cut suddenly. Some 

boats because of their design may have their own wake coming over the 

transom flooding the cockpit or the boat’s wells.  

To avoid problems with the boat’s wake, cut the throttle to an idle rpm and 

make a 90-degree turn, then shift into neutral. Remember to communicate 

your action to those on your boat to avoid them being thrown overboard or 

tossed about in the vessel with the possibility of injury. 

The Great Loop is a nautical journey that encompasses nearly 6000-miles of travel through 
continuous waterways that include Atlantic Intracoastal Waterway, the Chesapeake Bay, and 
the New York Canals northwards. It crosses the Great Lakes, Canadian Heritage Canals 
turning south on the inland rivers of America’s heartland. 

Several Grand Lakers have completed the “loop” which can take typically a year or longer 
depending on the desired pace and sightseeing along the way. America’s Boating Club, a.k.a. 
United States Power Squadrons has several helpful courses such as engine maintenance, 
weather and navigation to add to a boater’s knowledge for a more successful cruise. 

Most travel by power boats but it has been completed by adventuresome individuals in 

sailboats, fishing boats, pontoons and even by kayak. America’s Great Loop Cruisers’ 

Association has a website for more information. For educational courses to prepare for the 

adventure, visit online americasboatingclub.org or usps.org/grandlake, on Facebook: 

America’s boating club-grand lake. 

Article 1 

Article 2 

Article 3 

http://americasboatingclub.org/
http://usps.org/grandlake
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QUORUM  

COMMANDERS REPORT: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

TREASURERS REPORT  
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EDUCATION:  

 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER:  
 

 

SECRETARY REPORT: 

 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS  

 

 
 

MOTION TO ADJOURN  
 

Respectfully submitted by Brenda Murphy. 

Treasurer’s Report – February 2024 
 

 
 

Checking Account Balance end of February $7,300.33 
 

February dinner meeting receipts have not yet been deposited and check for life jacket purchase of $1987.50 has not 
cleared so balance is closer to $5,700. 

February Income    

New member Dues $30.00 

Total February Income $30.00 

    

    

February Expenses   

Bank Maintenance Fee $3.00 

Backpack contribution 1,800.00 

February dinner meeting venue 50.00 

February dinner meeting caterer 243.00 

Total February Expenses $2,096.00 
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Commander Clayon 

Hale administered the 

oath to Steven and 

Terry DeCoaster 

 

Michelle Hooper won 

the 50/50 Jackpot! 

 

Leah 

Bridges 

heard 

there was 

food being 

served. 
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For Boaters, By Boaters TM 

 

This clean-up along North Cherokee is contingent upon the weather on April 20. . .and if the ditches are full of 

water we won’t be doing it . . .it will be rescheduled to another dryer day. 

If you are interested in helping with this clean up, give Marge Blattner a call at 620-338-3453.  We will plan to 

start at 10:00 a.m. and be done by noon.  Safety vests, grabbers and stabbers and trash bags will be provided . 

. . You will need to bring gloves. 



For Boaters, By Boaters TM 

The Visitors Center no longer requires volunteers for Sunday or the Monday Holidays of Memorial Day 

and Labor Day.  I have two dates that need volunteers - Saturday, July 6 and Saturday, August 31.   

Below are the volunteers and dates: Saturday hours are from 10:00 am - 3:00 p.m., so it would be nice 

to “buddy up” with another couple to make the time seem to go faster. 

Call Carol Rice (918 786 5750), or email tomandcarol@gmail.com to sign up for the Visitors Center  

Saturday, May 25 - Jack and Juanita Celie 

Saturday, June 8 - Bill and Pegy Miller 

Saturday, June 22 - Roger and Julie Jones 

Saturday, July 6 - Need Volunteers 

Saturday, July 20 - Arlene & Earl Starkman/Harv & Marge Blattner 

Saturday, August 3 - Jim and Cindy Reynolds 

Saturday, August 17 - Joe and Marian McNeill 

  Saturday, August 31 - Need Volunteers 

The Pelican is the official publication of America’s Boating Club-Grand Lake, Marge Blattner, Editor.  

Please email all correspondence to margeblattner@gmail.com. 

America’s Boating Club Grand Lake 

Hale, Clayton D 

61431 E 278 Rd., 74344 

918 510-9634 
 

America’s Boating Club-Grand Lake 

Website . . .www.grandlakeusps.com 

District 30 website . . . 

www.d30usps.org 

National website . . . 

www.americasboatingclub.org 

 S. Michelle Hooper  4/12 

 Edwin L. Billinger  4/15 

April 11 - eBoard Meeting at the Grand Lake Visitors Center 

April 18 - Members meeting at St. Andrew’s Church 

April 20 - Trash cleanup along North Cherokee 

mailto:margeblattner@gmail.com
http://www.americasboatingclub.org

